

15th January 2020

Deputy Róisín Shortall T.D., Dáil Éireann, Leinster House, Kildare Street, Dublin 2 E: roisin.shortall@oireachtas.ie

Re: PQ 2108/21 - St Vincent's Healthcare Group to St Vincent's Holdings CLG

"To ask the Minister for Health the expected completion date for the transfer of shares from a group (details supplied*) to a company; and if he will make a statement on the matter.

*St Vincent's Healthcare Group to St Vincent's Holdings CLG"

Dear Deputy Shortall,

I refer to the above Parliamentary Question seeking an update on the transfer of shares from St Vincent's Healthcare Group to St Vincent's Holdings CLG, which has been referred to the Ireland East Hospital Group for direct response.

I have had this matter examined and am advised that St. Vincent's Healthcare Group (SVHG) has completed all regulatory and legal documentation to allow for the transfer of shares from the Religious Sisters of Charity to the newly formed company St. Vincent's Holdings CLG.

SVHG has received appropriate consent letters from all the required stakeholders, save for the consent letter from the HSE as stipulated under Section 38 of the Service Level Agreement. This consent was requested by SVHG on 15th September 2020. Upon receipt, the transfer will be completed within days and all the necessary final filings will be submitted to the appropriate regulatory agencies.

I trust this information is of assistance to you.

Yours sincerely

Paul Gallagher

Chief Director of Nursing and Midwifery

June Sonow

